

3601 C Street, #1420 | Anchorage, AK 99503 1-866-227-7447 | Fax: 907-341-2270 | TTY: 1-877-434-7598 aarp.org/ak | ak@aarp.org | twitter: @aarpalaska facebook.com/AARPAK

December 14, 2015

Sen. Bill Stoltze Alaska State Capitol, Room 125 Juneau, AK 99801-1182

RE: Alaska Commission on Aging - ReAuthorization

Dear Sen. Stoltze,

Thank you for your leadership in sponsoring legislation to reauthorize the Alaska Commission on Aging. On behalf of AARP Alaska's nearly 90,000 members, we are pleased to offer our support for statutory reauthorization and to recognize the important function the Commission serves for older Alaskans.

AARP Alaska has been privileged to work with both staff and appointed members of the Alaska Commission on Aging for many years on many worthwhile projects. The partnership with the Commission and other relevant agencies has produced comprehensive and measurable plans for the strategic delivery of services and supports that address the independence, dignity, health, engagement, and economic value of Alaska's older adult population. As our state has one of our nation's fastest growing 65+ demographics, the contributions of the Commission are increasingly vital to our collective wellbeing.

Particularly laudable are the openness and inclusion on the part of the Commission for input by all older Alaskans. Through sponsorship of statewide convenings, regular educational teleconferences, participation in statewide work groups, and informative and regular communications, the opportunities for broad citizen involvement are diligently nurtured. The appointed commissioners well represent the varied geographical, cultural, and socio-economic makeup of our state's seniors. They are effective advocates for an Alaska in which we can all have confidence as we grow older.

AARP Alaska, without reservation, supports the reauthorization of the Alaska Commission on Aging. The needs, interests and concerns of our membership are well-served by the work of the Commission. Again, many thanks for your sponsorship of the reauthorization.

Sincerely,

Ken Helander Advocacy Director

Terry Snyder

AARP Alaska State President